XX July 2011

Your Excellency,

We are writing to you today regarding your government’s failure to support a UN Commission of Inquiry into war crimes and crimes against humanity in Burma, and your government’s efforts to block the EU supporting such an inquiry.

For twenty years the German government has supported UN General Assembly resolutions which have described at least 15 possible war crimes and crimes against humanity. They have also made 18 separate calls for abuses to be investigated. All of these calls have been ignored.

The abuses taking place are so serious that last year the UN Special Rapporteur on Burma called for a UN Commission of Inquiry into these abuses. 

In October 2010 he went further, stating; “Failing to act on accountability in Myanmar will embolden the perpetrators of international crimes and further postpone long-overdue justice.”
The German government has not only failed to support this recommendation, it has actively opposed it.

We would like an explanation as to why your government is not supporting, and instead is opposing, a UN Inquiry into abuses such as the gang-rape of ethnic minority women, the mortar bombing of civilian villages, and the used of tens of thousands of people as slave labour.

Due to your government’s willingness to protect those in Burma who have committed such appalling crimes, our organisation will be stepping up awareness raising and advocacy targeting your government. 

The 8th August is the 23rd anniversary of the massacre of thousands of students in Burma. Guns used in that massacre were supplied by Germany. Now Germany continues to assist the brutal dictatorship in Burma, opposing even a simple Inquiry into human rights abuses in the country.

Therefore, on the 8th August, we will be (INSERT RIGHT WORDING :holding a protest/delivering a letter to/at) your embassy, calling for a change in policy, and for Germany to publicly support an UN Inquiry into possible war crimes and crimes against humanity in Burma.

If your government announces beforehand that it will support an Inquiry, this action will be cancelled.

We look forward to your response.

